From:

Nancy Simpson <nancy.78950@gmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, August 15, 2021 3:01 AM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

Support for HB 4471

Hello Ms. Brewer,

My name is Nancy Simpson and I'm a law abiding tax payer, and honorable military veteran in Michigan. I'm asking for support of HB 4471 (The Work place exemption bill)

Thank you,

**Nancy Simpson** 

From:

Maija Hahn <kmhahn1@mac.com>

Sent:

Saturday, August 14, 2021 5:51 PM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

Support HB 4471

Dear Committee Clerk Brewer,

Please inform the committee members in the Workforce, Trades, and Talent Committee to support HB 4471 (The Workplace Exemption Bill);

Beth Griffin (R) Committee Chair,
David Martin (R) Majority Vice-Chair,
Gary Howell (R),
Diana Farrington (R),
Gary Eisen (R),
Gregory Markkanen (R),
Terry Sabo (D) Minority Vice-Chair,
Kara Hope (D),
Amos O'Neal (D),

We should not be discriminated against for making personal healthcare choices.

Thank you

Maija C Hahn, M.S., CCC-SLP Hudsonville, MI resident

From:

Julie VanderHart <julie.vanderhart@sbcglobal.net>

Sent:

Monday, August 16, 2021 9:30 AM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB4471 Support

I am writing to express my support to pass the workplace exemption bill. Thank You,
Julie VanderHart

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Heidi <heidibushen@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, August 16, 2021 10:39 AM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB 4471

Hello-

Please support HB 4471 Workplace exemption Bill.

Thank you,

Heidi Bushen

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Patriotic Liberty < thenatural healing mama 1@gmail.com >

Sent:

Monday, August 16, 2021 10:42 AM

To:

Joy Brewer; Rep. Beth Griffin (District 66); Rep. David W. Martin (District 48); Rep. Gary

Howell (District 82); FarringtonDiana@house.mi.gov; EisenGary@house.mi.gov;

MarkkanenGregory@house.mi.gov; SaboTerry@house.mi.gov;

HopeKara@house.mi.gov; ONealAmos@house.mi.gov

Subject:

HB 4771

Hello,

I am writing to you as a resident of Michigan. I am urging you to support HB 4771. We must preserve medical freedom! No one should be force injected for any reason, especially in order to put food on the table for their family!! The direction this country is heading is very frightening. History is repeating and we are becoming the modern day nazi Germany. You all need to take a stand for our freedoms! You took an oath, please stand by it and vote yes on HB4771.

Thank you,

Ashley

From:

Brittany Smith <bri>drittanyjhsmith@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, August 16, 2021 11:01 AM

To:

Joy Brewer; Rep. Beth Griffin (District 66); Rep. David W. Martin (District 48); Rep. Gary

Howell (District 82); FarringtonDiana@house.mi.gov; EisenGary@house.mi.gov;

MarkkanenGregory@house.mi.gov; SaboTerry@house.mi.gov;

HopeKara@house.mi.gov; ONealAmos@house.mi.gov

Subject:

HB 4471

#### Dear Committee members:

My name is Brittany Smith and my family just moved to Michigan from Illinois three weeks ago. I'm trying to quickly get up to speed on various bills that might impact our family, and want to express my support for HB4471.

Part of the reason we picked Michigan was what we saw was a more reasonable approach to mitigation efforts (only at times). This proposed bill gives me hope that reasonable efforts to mitigate Covid-19's impact on communities will reign.

One of our children has two auto-immune disorders and while people may think that pushes us into areas of support for more regulation, it does not. The freedom for us to choose what is best for her and our family, along with informed consent, is what we fight for every day. For politicians, businesses, entities to decide that she is welcome to participate or enter because we, along with her many health care professionals, decided that the vaccine wasn't in her best interest should be our choice, not theirs. Doctors can't even agree on her treatment or care...how can politicians, businesses or other regulatory agencies?

Leave health care decisions to individuals and their health care providers. Protect the rights of people to pursue life while protecting their liberty. I'm a proud Michigander as I grew up here, did my MSW at Michigan, and am now excited to be home. Please support the rights of your own people to make their own health care choices and not be discriminated against for what they decide is right for them!

Thank you,

Brittany Smith Belmont, MI

From: Brittany Smith <bri>Smith@gmail.com>

**Sent:** Monday, August 16, 2021 11:01 AM

To: Joy Brewer; Rep. Beth Griffin (District 66); Rep. David W. Martin (District 48); Rep. Gary

Howell (District 82); FarringtonDiana@house.mi.gov; EisenGary@house.mi.gov;

MarkkanenGregory@house.mi.gov; SaboTerry@house.mi.gov;

HopeKara@house.mi.gov; ONealAmos@house.mi.gov

Subject: HB 4471

#### Dear Committee members:

My name is Brittany Smith and my family just moved to Michigan from Illinois three weeks ago. I'm trying to quickly get up to speed on various bills that might impact our family, and want to express my support for HB4471.

Part of the reason we picked Michigan was what we saw was a more reasonable approach to mitigation efforts (only at times). This proposed bill gives me hope that reasonable efforts to mitigate Covid-19's impact on communities will reign.

One of our children has two auto-immune disorders and while people may think that pushes us into areas of support for more regulation, it does not. The freedom for us to choose what is best for her and our family, along with informed consent, is what we fight for every day. For politicians, businesses, entities to decide that she is welcome to participate or enter because we, along with her many health care professionals, decided that the vaccine wasn't in her best interest should be our choice, not theirs. Doctors can't even agree on her treatment or care...how can politicians, businesses or other regulatory agencies?

Leave health care decisions to individuals and their health care providers. Protect the rights of people to pursue life while protecting their liberty. I'm a proud Michigander as I grew up here, did my MSW at Michigan, and am now excited to be home. Please support the rights of your own people to make their own health care choices and not be discriminated against for what they decide is right for them!

Thank you,

Brittany Smith Belmont, MI

From:

burkesteven2020@yahoo.com

Sent:

Monday, August 16, 2021 4:38 PM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

The workplace exemption bill

Hello Joy,

Please support my right to manage my own health choices.

As 53 year old diabetic, I take my health choices very seriously. I am also a victim of the Camp Legune water poisoning. I have had Covid19 two times and know the risks as well as the importance of having a strong immune system.

I do not, nor will I be subjected to a Covid vaccine. Please respect my right to make the health choices that are best for me and my family.

Respectfully Steven Burke

From:

RathC < RathC@protonmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, August 16, 2021 4:41 PM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB4471 - The Workplace Exemption Bill

Dear Ms. Brewer,

I am contacting you to ask the Workforce, Trades, and Talent Committee to vote yes on HB 4471, The Workplace Exemption Bill.

The citizens of Michigan deserve protection from being hired or fired based on their personal medical choices.

People respond to all kinds of things in our world differently for myriad reasons, including medical treatments. It is imperative that individuals be allowed to continue to make their own best medical choices.

Thank you for reading this message and thank you and the committee for your consideration of my request.

Sincerely,

Carole A. Polter
Precinct Delegate and Citizen
Georgetown Township, Michigan

Sent from ProtonMail for iOS

From:

Ramie Gilson <dan.ramie@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, August 16, 2021 7:29 PM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

Concerning HB 4471/The Workplace Exemption Bill

PLEASE support this bill!!!

https://www.legislature.mi.gov/documents/2021-2022/billintroduced/House/htm/2021-HIB-4471.htm

https://votervoice.net/MVC/bills



Virus-free. www.avg.com

From:

Sheri Rambo <slrambo@tds.net>

Sent:

Monday, August 16, 2021 10:28 PM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB 4471 (Workplace Exemption Bill)

Hello,

I am asking that you and your committee please (please, please) support HB 4471 (The Workplace Exemption Bill). My husband is an employee at the public schools and has received notice that all employees will be required to be vaccinated or undergo \*daily\* rapid antigen testing. We oppose both options.

The actual data, according to the state of Michigan, is that there have been a total of \*15\* deaths in children aged 0 to 19 years, over a period of 18 months! Without question most of these (if not all of them) were very likely in children with underlying conditions. It is so unfair what is happening not only to employees but also to our children as school after school votes to mandate masks for everybody and vaccines for all who are eligible to receive them.

Children are less likely to die from covid than they are from the flu.

According to the CDC, in the 2019-2020 flu season, there were 188 pediatric deaths across the country. There have been a total of 432

covid-19 deaths. HOWEVER, these covid deaths are over an 18-month period whereas a flu season is considered fall/winter (ie. about 6 months).

It just isn't right that we all are being put into positions of stress trying to figure out how to handle this going forward. I'm so over the mandates.

I appreciate your time and your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Sheri Rambo

From:

Quinn Sharrow < quinn.sharrow@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 8:06 AM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

Support HB4471 - Workplace Exemption Bill

Joy,

t am a military veteran. I do not support mandated vaccines pertaining to covid19 in any fashion due to the lack of peer reviewed studies and trials.

Please support bill HB4471. If you do not, I demand a response with the 'science' behind your decision. While you may not have researched this as much as I have from the beginning, there is absolutely zero reason to infringe on the human and civil rights of your citizens anymore.

What you are participating in, by mandating vaccines of any sort right now, is endangering lives. The working middle class is nearly destroyed and this is one of the main objectives. I hope you trust a military intelligence analyst over whatever you watch for news.

#### Reasons to not mandated vaccines:

- 1. People have died. The CDC has lied multiple times about the numbers. Any other study in history was shut down after only a handful of cases.
- 2. The 'Delta variant' is more transmissable, but less deadly than the original covid strain. The Case Fatality rate of the delta variant is about 0.2% without the approximate efficacy rate of a vaccine of 91%. Simply put, you have a 0.2% chance of getting seriously sick and dying without the vaccine and a greater chance to get struck by lightning in your lifetime than dying from having the vaccine. Airborne viruses typically mutate down. Humans are the host and method of transmission. Think about this, why would a virus want to become more lethal and kill the host? It would kill itself off. Why has the CDC and the media went from reporting the deaths to the amount of cases? It's because they are participating in a fear campaign. Also, it is important to learn the difference between airborne and waterborne viruses.
- 3. It is only approved for emergency use by the FDA. This is due to humans being the guinea pigs for the experiment.
- 4. Ivermectin, Budesonide, Hydroxychloroquin work. I know people who have used it. This is also another reason the FDA cannot get past the emergency use only status.
- 5. Every decision up to this point has completely departed from science and the scientific method. Most of the doctors who spoke out have been wiped off of big tech platform so you can't see it.
- 6. The PCR test creator only approved of a maximum of 17 cycles as compared to the FDA initially using 30-40. This creates up to an 80% false positive rate.

#### The human factor:

- 1. Why do they never discuss natural immunity? Because if you look deep into Peter Dashak, you will find that he said the quiet part out loud regarding this being about making money.
- 2. Why are they/you so keen about violating our right to choose? The only person at risk for not getting the jab is the person not getting it. If the jab works like you said it does, why does it matter if someone else is or not. Let them make their choice with their health as they are the ones to be responsible. However, if you want to force this onto people, you are assuming responsibility for anything that goes wrong.

- 3. Many people have not gone back to work because they saw the attempt to mandate the vaccine and get free money from the covid relief. If you want to actually help Michiganders, you need to not mandate a jab of any kind.
- 4. Can you produce a single scientific study with definitive evidence that masks work? No, you cannot. Why? Because the airborne covid particle size averages around 0.28 microns. The N95 mask is capable of filtering particles 0.3 microns and larger. Simply put, any mask other than an N95 is useless and potentially more dangerous as it collects bacteria to support pneumonia. To paint a visual example, the size of a standard smoke particle is the size of a quarter...the size of a covid particle is the tip of a needle. Ask yourself or conduct a basic science experiment yourself...If you can blow smoke or through a cloth mask, is that mask even stopping the quarter?
- 5. Hospitals make more money for covid deaths. They have recently admitted that a person is marked as a covid death despite the case of death being anything else as long as they had covid at the time of death.
- 6. Have you researched who holds stock and is making money off of the vaccines? Wouldn't it be a great money making machine to mandate regular vaccinations and require them to have a job or enjoy your God given freedom?

The freedoms you enjoy come from the blood, sweat, and tears of my brothers and sisters in arms. There will be no more authoritarian policies accepted. Please share this with your committee members.

Sincerely, Quinn Sharrow

From:

Barb Prahl < legalsec\_81@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 10:45 AM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB 4471 and HB 4008

#### Representative Brewer,

The Workplace Exemption Bill and HB4008 regarding the ability to exempt from vaccines are an urgent matter put before the house and require your undivided attention. Please vote for our individual and God given rights to choose whether to take a vaccination or not. These vaccines (or EUAs) cannot be mandated and are unlawful per the Nuremburg Code, as written "The voluntary consent of the human subject is absolutely essential."

Please step up and do what is right for us fighting for our jobs and livelihood.

Thank you for your attention.

Sincerely, Barbara Prahl

From:

Leisha Eppink <leishaeppink@aol.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 12:47 PM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

Vote YES on HB 4471

Ms. Joy Brewer,

We The People demand protections against being fired or hired for making our own medical choices! Please ask the following committee members to vote YES on HB 4471!

Beth Griffin (R) Committee Chair,
David Martin (R) Majority Vice-Chair,
Gary Howell (R),
Diana Farrington (R),
Gary Eisen (R),
Gregory Markkanen (R),
Terry Sabo (D) Minority Vice-Chair,
Kara Hope (D),
Amos O'Neal (D),

Sincerely, Leisha Eppink

Sent from my iPhone

From: Lisa R <lrozmarn@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 17, 2021 2:30 PM

To: Rep. Beth Griffin (District 66); Rep. David W. Martin (District 48); Rep. Gary Howell

(District 82); Rep. Diana Farrington (District 30); Rep. Gary Eisen (District 81); Rep. Greg Markkanen (District 110); Rep. Terry Sabo (District 92); Rep. Kara Hope (District 67); Rep.

Amos O'Neal (District 95); Joy Brewer

Cc: Jared Alamat; Kristina Alamat; Theresa Kondel; carlajrose@gmail.com

Subject: Michigan H84471

#### Dear Representatives,

I am writing you as a resident of the state of Michigan, and one who values my freedom as a United States free and sovereign woman, to support HB 4471 that would prohibit employers from discriminating against an individual who has not received or declines to receive certain vaccinations (or medical experiments); and to prohibit retaliation; and to provide remedies.

Medical freedom is and will always be a right each man or woman, and their children that they are responsible for, have in America.

Anything other than passing this would be tyranny. No one should be forced to get a medical treatment, nor should they be punished or discriminated against, when we know all of the negative side effects and the thousands of deaths related to it. I'm not sure if you've seen the VAERS number. These have not been updated in almost 3 weeks, so you can add about 3,000 more deaths to these numbers (which are reported to only be about 1% of those who report). COVID Vaccine Data (openvaers.com)

Lastly, when did HIPAA privacy compliance no longer apply? It's time for us all to use logic and stop this insanity.

Thank you,

Elizabeth Rozmarniewicz Pinckney, MI

From:

Yolanda Bertaud <ybertaud9@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 2:39 PM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB 4471

Please support HB 4471 (The Workplace Exemption Bill)

This bill aims to protect employees from vaccination mandates by their employer for 3 vaccines; influenza, Tdap, and COVID-19 vaccination. It prevents an employer from discharging, failing or refusing to hire, or otherwise discriminate against an individual with respect to their vaccination status.

This bill also prevents an employer from requiring an individual who declines these vaccines from being forced to wear a face mask or a distinguishing mark, for example a sticker on their badge, that indicates whether they have received a vaccine, or not.

The bill also requires the employer to notify employees of their right to decline the vaccines.

This bill also allows an employee to take civil action against their employer for violating this act and obtain costs, reasonable attorney fees, and treble damages if they prevail.

#### Sponsors



Representative Sue Allor (R-MI-106)

Thank you! Yolanda Bertaud

"Everything is temporary. Change your words, change your thoughts, and watch the world change too". ♥

From:

Amie Sherrill-Pierce <amiejpiercelpc@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 3:49 PM

To:

Rep. Beth Griffin (District 66); Rep. David W. Martin (District 48); Rep. Gary Howell (District 82); Rep. Diana Farrington (District 30); Rep. Gary Eisen (District 81); Rep. Greg Markkanen (District 110); Rep. Terry Sabo (District 92); Rep. Kara Hope (District 67); Rep.

Amos O'Neal (District 95); Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB 4471

Beth Griffin (R) Committee Chair David Martin (R) Majority Vice-Chair Gary Howell (R) Diana Farrington (R) Gary Eisen (R) Gregory Markkanen (R) Terry Sabo (D) Minority Vice-Chair Kara Hope (D) Amos O'Neal (D)

Joy Brewer, Committee Clerk

I am writing as a citizen of Michigan and a registered voter. Forcing people to accept something into their bodies as a term of employment is unacceptable! No one should ever have to decide between their own health or religious and philosophical beliefs and their livelihood and their ability to support and provide for their families!

As a voter and citizen of Michigan, I am writing to ask you to support HB 4471 and protect the rights of Michigan citizens to choose whether to accept a vaccine.

It's about CHOICE not FORCE!

Thank you,

Amie Sherrill-Pierce

Amie J Sherrill-Pierce MA LPC CSOTS Mental Health Therapist 114 E Lawrence Avenue Suite 130 Charlotte, Michigan 48813

Tel: (517) 240-1426

CONFIDENTIAL NOTICE: This e-mail message, including all attachments is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, you may NOT review, use, disclose, copy or disseminate this information. Please contact the sender by return e-mail immediately and destroy all copies of the original message including all attachments. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.

From:

Karen Bashista < kbashista 1@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 4:22 PM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB4471

Dear Joy,

We are writing today to encourage you to vote for HB4471.

My husband and I are voting citizens and are very educated about our health. We do not want the Health Dept. or any government committee having any oversight or enforcement regarding our health. We do not want any mandatory masks, testing (that is inaccurate), shots or vaccines passports.

I have to tell you we have a list of committee members and will take it the next time we vote.

Best regards, R & K Bashista

From:

Bad Brad < vintagestuff49@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 6:00 PM

To: Subject: Joy Brewer HB4471

I am writing to you today regarding HB44714 (The Workplace Exemption Bill). I find it very disheartening that someone could lose their job because they are not able to take an experimental injection. This injection has had very little testing done before it was approved for emergency use. The injection has caused death and injury on a large scale. Citizens are scared to take it and do not trust government and health institutions. Now we hear that if we don't take it, we will lose our livelihoods, not be able to grocery shop or travel or get unemployment benefits. This does not sound like liberty to me. In my 42 years of life I have not observed the government doing anything to benefit a working person like myself. If I lose my job because I can't take a vaccine, what am I supposed to do, live on the street? That is what many people are thinking right now.

Brad Lich Saginaw, Michigan

From:

Linda Ensley <ensleylinda@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, August 18, 2021 12:01 AM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

support HB4471

Dear Joy,

Please support Michigan HB4471 to prevent any workplace discrimination based on vaccination status.

Thank you, Linda Ensley Brighton

From:

kevin black <rodeo0688@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Thursday, August 19, 2021 8:45 AM

To:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

NO To employer mandates

Madam,

Simply put.

If "vaccines" work, then no one else need be concerned if someone else isn't "vaccinated"

If "vaccines" don't work then no one need be concerned if someone else hasn't been "vaccinated".

Some may still argue about overwhelmed hospitals/ICU's, but let's look at the numbers. When there was no vaccine available, some hospitals in densely populated areas were at full or greater capacity in their ICU's, and mostly due to "covid"...so it is said, but I digress. Some much smaller hospitals in much less densely-populated areas felt the same strain. But that's where it stopped.

Even though PRESIDENT Trump had made available our largest medical vessels for use as floating covid wards, they went all but unused, even in the most heavily populated areas, where they were stationed. The facility created at PRESIDENT Trump's order in New York went entirely unused. The vast majority of urgently created respirators went unused as well. Again, this happens with zero percent of the population "vaccinated".

Today we see told that roughly 65% or more Americans have taken the "vaccine". Given current numbers, that means that 220,000,000 or our 330,000,000 people have been "vaccinated", leaving only 33% or, 110,000,000 people unvaccinated. If we factor in all those who had contracted covid prior to the "vaccine" being available, and who now carry the antibodies naturally created by there immune systems, as it should be, making the "vaccine" unnecessary for them, then based on the total number of people who actually contacted covid before the vaccine was available, we can reduce the 110,000,000 down to about 100,000,000, with the usual 3-4% margin for error.

If the "vaccines" work, and those having had it supposedly likely to suffer minimal effects from reinfection, this leaves only about 30% of our population who could even POSSIBLY....MAYBE...need the type of hospitalization which was seen in 2020. The question which then remains is this...

If those who became deathly ill from the virus from 100% of the population did NOT actually overwhelm our ability to treat those so affected, then less than 1/3 of the population who remain unvaccinated have LITTLE chance of producing even similar strain on hospitals/ICU's and, thanks to PRESIDENT Trump's actions, we know of and have available "overflow" facilities (the ships, etc) in place, should that 1/3 of the population experience what would have to be a 66% greater amount of persons needing ICU-type hospitalization than did the original 100%.

One can easily see the the likelihood of such occuring is all but a mathematical impossibility and, as such, precludes any such argument as having any basis in science or reason.

It comes down to a person having the right to be "secure in their persons", as stated in the Fourth Amendment to The Constitution of the United States. Not that any further support for opposition to such mandates would be needed, but if there is, I would cite Nuremberg's declaration that it is a violation of human rights to force a person to "accept" something being injected into their person against their will.

From:

meg turner <meg.turner321@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, August 18, 2021 9:12 PM

To:

Rep. Amos O'Neal (District 95); Rep. Kara Hope (District 67); Rep. Terry Sabo (District

92); Rep. Greg Markkanen (District 110); Rep. Gary Eisen (District 81); Rep. Diana

Farrington (District 30); Rep. Gary Howell (District 82); Rep. David W. Martin (District 48);

Rep. Beth Griffin (District 66)

Cc:

Joy Brewer

Subject:

HB4471: Please Pass This Bill

Dear Representatives Griffin, Martin, Howell, Farrington, Eisen, Markkanen, Sabo, Hope, and O'Neal,

I agree that the three vaccines stated in the bill should not be mandated by private employers. I hope you will pass it out of committee and get this on the books to protect the freedom and the opportunity to work for all Michigan residents no matter vaccine status.

I really do think we are at a crossroads as far as retaining or abdicating personal freedom. No matter what the threat, I know from history that society at large is still better off and ultimately "safer" when the individuals who make up that group can choose the best course of action for themselves and their families. Otherwise, they can quickly find themselves enslaved by the very government, via private companies and federal agencies in this case, in the name of safety, that was supposed to protect their liberties.

I'm not sure how else to describe it, but enslavement, if we and our children can no longer say yes or no to a shot or booster shots. If, like in other countries, children could be taken from parents or vaccinations forced, or people taken to the CDC-type "shielding" camps, what have we really gained as far as "health" and "well-being?" If you have to choose between material existence and taking an experimental vaccine, that does not have the longitudinal data to truly label it "safe and effective", then I think we are lost. At one time I would have felt like this was hyperbole, but now I fear it is an all too real possibility. I really do believe this is an incredibly important and bipartisan issue.

I would be there if I could, but I am writing instead, in hopes that I and others who feel the same will be heard.

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter.

Sincerely, Meg Turner

Sent from Mail for Windows 10

Meg Turner

"So if the Son sets you free, you will be free indeed." John 8:36